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Association of Pipeliners Scholarship Dinner in Midland on July 25; attended Carlsbad Rotary on July 

31 and August 7; attended the WIPP Community Forum and Open House on July 30; met with 

Shannon Johnson of the Cal Ripkin Sr. Foundation to discuss hosting their STEM Teacher Training 

event next summer; attended the Carlsbad Department of Development Board meeting on August 1; 

Goal 4 (Building, Facilities, and College Foundation) met with Nine Degrees, Engineers, and City 

of Carlsbad Water/Sewer about the Trades x Technologies Building on August 1; presented the 

renovation of the Main Building to the New Mexico Department of Education Capital Outlay 
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C) Approve Quarterly Financial Certification – Dr. K Volpi  

 Motion: Ned Elkins Second: Bill Murrill Nays: 0    Abstain: 0 

Frintz, Elkins, and Murrill voted in favor of the motion to approve the quarterly financial certification 
with an edit to a typographical error. 

D) Presidential Employment Extension Agreement – Dr. K. Beardmore presented an agreement that 

extends his employment through December 31, 2027 and increases his annual salary by 6%, 

retroactive to January 1, 2024, and increases his salary an additional 3% effective July 1, 2024. 

    Motion: Bill Murrill Second: Ned Elkins  Nays: 0     Abstain: 0 

Frintz, Elkins, and Murrill voted in favor of the motion to approve the terms of Dr. Beardmore’s 

employment extension agreement. 

12) Executive administration staff reports or comments - Representatives reported on the following: 

A) Dr. Effrosyni “Frosso” Seitaridou, VP of Academic Affairs: Dr. Seitaridou presented a report with 

updates from four departments. The Vocational, Energy, and Manufacturing department has opened 

positions for an instructor or assistant professor of Electrical Technology and for Oil & Gas 

Technology; Dr. Pradip Aryal assisted the Educational Testing Service (ETS) by grading 

approximately 2,500 AP Calculus tests. This experience can guide SENMC in the creation and 

implementation of rubrics for Math courses of all levels. Working in collaboration with the Carlsbad 

Fire Department there will be new courses this fall for the CFD cadet class to complete EMT Basic 

and EMT Intermediate programs. Fire Science/EMT Department Chair Robert Trautner has been 

working on his Medical Unit Leader position as a trainee. This training has been approved by the 

Southwest Complex Incident Management Team 3 and it will be sent to the regional office for review; 

and all 14 graduates of the Nursing program have passed their NCLEX (National Council Licensure 

Examination). For the second year in a row, SENMC has a 100% pass rate.  

B) Dr. Karla Volpi, EVP, VP of Business and Finance: Nothing additional to report.  

C) Juanita Garcia, VP of Student Affairs: Ms. Garcia invited the Ferrilli representatives that were 

present to 



 

4 
 

workforce programs and Integrated Education and Training (IET) Programs. These programs 


